
 

 
RCA   Austin City Council Item ID 5317 

Meeting Date: 4/21/2011 Department: Austin Water Utility 

Subject 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of a contract with the Village of San Leanna for the provision of interim out-of-
district water service to Emergency Services District # 5. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
      

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is not required 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: 

July 29, 2004 - City Council approved an agreement for emergency water to the Village of San 
Leanna; August, 18, 2005 - City Council approved an amendment to the emergency water 
contract and a wholesale water contract with the Village of San Leanna. 

For More 
Information: Bart Jennings, 972-0118; Denise Avery, 972-0104 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

Recommended by the Water and Wastewater Commission. 

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
 
The Village of San Leanna (San Leanna) is an incorporated municipality located in the southwest portion of Travis 
County along FM 1626.  San Leanna currently provides ground water purchased from the Barton Springs Edwards 
Aquifer Conservation District and wholesale water from the City of Austin (City) to approximately 200 residents.  
 
Land belonging to the Emergency Services District # 5 (ESD) is located just east of and adjacent to the boundaries of 
San Leanna (within the City of Austin’s CCN).  The ESD desires water service for its future station and for an 
emergency service association building.  The City’s closest water main is 1/2 mile away, but San Leanna’s water main 
is adjacent to the property.  San Leanna is willing to provide interim water service until the City’s infrastructure is 
extended to the ESD’s land.  San Leanna will not modify its corporate boundaries.  The ESD would extend a 12-inch 
water main from San Leanna’s infrastructure and convey that water main to the City at no cost to the City.  The City 
would collect its fees, including water capital recovery fees and inspection fees.  San Leanna would bill the ESD for 
water usage from San Leanna’s system.  Upon the City extending its water infrastructure to the ESD’s land, the 
interconnection between the ESD and San Leanna would be disconnected.   



 

 


